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Nowell, Keith, Env. Health

From: Nowell, Keith, Env. Health
Sent: Tuesday, November 29, 2016 10:12 AM
To: Jan
Cc: Khatri, Paresh, Env. Health
Subject: RO3223- 1647 International Blvd, 1647 International Blvd., Oakland; GeoTracker 

Global ID T10000009404

Jan, 

I have been away for the Thanksgiving week and am currently going through my messages.   

Re your voicemail of 11/22 regarding the GeoTracker denial- the reason for the denial is that not all the data in the 
October 26, 2016 Tank Removal Report tables agree with the laboratory analysis report.  For example, soil sample PJ-1-2 
has a concentration of 1,500 mg/kg in the report table yet the lab report (EDF submittal) lists a concentration of 560 
mg/kg. 

Please review the data, make the appropriate changes and resubmit the updated document.  Additionally, the October 26, 
2016 Tank Removal Report does not appear to have been received by ACDEH.  We request the finalized Tank Removal 
Report be uploaded to the ACDEH ftp site.   

Please upload the updated document(s) by December 16, 2016. 

Please give me a call at 510 567-6764 if you have any questions. 

Thank you, 
Keith Nowell 
 

Keith Nowell PG, CHG 
Hazardous Materials Specialist 
Alameda County Department of Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 
Alameda , CA 94502‐6540 
phone: 510 / 567  ‐ 6764 
fax: 510 / 337 ‐ 9335 
email: keith.nowell@acgov.org 
 
PDF copies of case files can be reviewed/downloaded at: 
 
http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm 
 

 


